






From: Charles Delatorre <cdela10@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 5, 2022 3:45 PM
To: Zoning, Planning <zoning@co.pinellas.fl.us>
Cc: Lynn De la Torre <lynn_bd@yahoo.com>
Subject: [BULK] Case No. ZON-21-12 First Capital Trusts, LLC, Applicant
Importance: Low

CAUTION: This message has originated from outside of the organization. Do not click on
links or open attachments unless you are expecting the correspondence from the sender and
know the content is safe.

January 5, 2022
9121 94 Ave
Seminole, FL  33777

Pinellas County Housing & Community Development & Zoning Division
Development Review Services Department

440 Court Street, 4th FL
Clearwater, FL 33756
Email zoning@pinellascounty.org

RE: Case No. ZON-21-12
First Capital Trusts, LLC, Applicant

Dear Pinellas County Housing & Community Development & Zoning Division:

We are writing in opposition to the rezoning of the applicant’s property from RA-Residential
Agricultural to R-5, Urban Residential.  Our property is located directly adjacent to this
property and therefore directly impacted by this change. 

We purchased our property in 2004, built our home, and in 2005 moved in.  One of the main
reasons we purchased this property was because the neighborhood was zoned R-A Residential
Agricultural and the protection this zoning provided.  We had other options at the time but
realized just how unique this neighborhood was.   This small less densely populated section of
Pinellas County was just what we were looking for.  When we built our home, it was built on a 
2.5-acre tract of land in compliance with current zoning regulations, a 2-acre minimum
requirement for a single-family dwelling.

It is not unusual to see different types of wildlife on our property.  We have gopher turtles
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grazing in the yard, red shoulder hawks flying above, peacocks, and others as well.  Changing
the zoning to allow townhomes, duplexes, triplexes, etc. will change all of that and not for the
good.

Pinellas County is the most densely populated county in the State of Florida.   The zoning of
RA- Residential Agricultural is intended to preserve this small less densely populated section of
the county.  Our peace of paradise will be adversely impacted by changing the zoning from R-
A Residential Agricultural to R-5, Urban Residential.

We kindly request consideration of the Zoning Division to not change this property from RA-
Residential to R-5 Urban Residential.    We would like to maintain the current zoning of this
property to protect the uniqueness of this small less densely populated area of Pinellas
County.   Should this property change to R-5 Urban Residential, it sets a precedent to change
other areas and the county loses the uniqueness current zoning offers the county. 

Respectfully,

Charles R. De la Torre                                                                     Lynn B. De la Torre
727.543.5731                                                                                   727.543.5732

 


